

Susana Martinez, Governor Brent Earnest, Secretary

Phone: (505) 827-7250 Fax: (505) 827-7203

## **GENERAL INFORMATION MEMORANDUM**

ISD-GI-16-50

TO:

**ISD Employees** 

From:

Sean Pearson, Deputy Secretary, Income Support Division

Re:

Selection of New County Director for Northeast Rernaullo

Date:

August 10, 2016

This memorandum is to announce the selection of Seven Garcia as the new County Director for the Northeast Bernalillo Income Support office in Albuquerque.

Steven has over fourteen years' of experience working in the Social Services field, six years in California and the last eight year with the Human Services Department (HSD). Steven began his HSD career as Family Assistance Analyst in 2008, promoted to a Family Assistance Analyst II in 2002 and it 2013 he was promoted to a Line Manager. For the past year, Steven has been the Courty Director for the Torrance County office in Moriarty.

We are pleased to the Steven fill this position, as he brings with him a wealth of experience and knowledge steven has a Bachelor of Science Degree from DeVry University and an MB. from T. Wer Graduate School. Steven began his new duties effective July 30, 2016.

Please join me in congratulating and welcoming Steven to his new position as the Northeast Bernalillo County Director.